

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           2 October 2019
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, G. Lawson, L. Allen, R. Templeton, Fiona Templeton, H. Hobbs, K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:  C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, L. Allen, H. Sharwood
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. 2020 Congress Director: Matthew McManus has now committed to directing next year’s congress.

2. Amendment to By-Laws: BT proposed that the Club by laws be amended as follows:
Annual Membership Fees
Delete the words in the second item under this heading –

“In the interim, however, applicants will not be eligible to enter qualifying or club events as members until formally approved at a meeting of the Committee”

And substitute in lieu the following provision –

“Applicants for membership will be eligible to enter qualifying or club events as members provided that they have lodged with the Membership Secretary or other authorised member of the Committee a properly completed and signed “Application for Membership” form and paid the relevant fee not less that fourteen (14) days prior to the first day of the qualifying or club event.”
3. Licence Agreement: BT advised that there is still no news.
4. Improvers Lessons: Held over
5. Directors Course for Member: BT spoke to John McIlrath who advised that a group session in computer training would be impossible as it would require each participant to have their own computer & applicable software. BT will approach Tony Howes about the possibility of running a directors training course on our premises. KDP will email the interested parties & advise them of the above.

6. Financial Plan: BT stated that the most pressing need is to start paying our dealmaster who has spent many hours a week, over many years, dealing for no remuneration. Further suggestions will be dealt with after this & on BA’s return.
CORRESPONDENCE: 

Various correspondences in relation to the complaint against a member were noted. As a result of Kathie De Palo’s most recent correspondence, the following motion was passed:

“It was resolved unanimously by the Committee to place on record its unwavering support of Kathie De Palo who has given her utmost loyalty & service to the Club. The Committee particularly notes that Kathie was not an instigator of the incident resulting in another member of the Club being found guilty of an offence of unsportsmanlike behaviour. Kathie was merely retaliatory to the unfortunate situation in which she found herself.”

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:
No report
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Xmas Party: BT advised that the catering has been booked with the same arrangements as last year at a cost of $3380.
2. Library: Sarah Kelsey has completed an audit of the library in which we now have 249 titles covering a range of topics.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
No report
TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

 No report
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

          RT advised that he has entered a HHBC team into the SOTs final. Green master points for September have been completed & red points for the Carolyn Molloy pair & the Club teams have been submitted for approval.
                                        NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 6 November 10.45am 

                                        Annual General Meeting: Wednesday 13 November, 3.45pm



           Meeting concluded at 12.35pm
To Do:

1. HS to complete proposal regarding improvers’ less
2. KDP to email  those members interested in directors training.
3. BT to contact Tony Howes
